## **Urmston Grammar School**

Newton Road Urmston Manchester M41 5UG

email: office@urmstongrammar.org.uk website: urmstongrammar.org.uk

Tel: 0161 748 2875

VAT Registration Number: 120 1656 61



23 November 2022

Anna Lucci

Centro Diffusione lingua e cultura italiana

Sent by email to <a href="mailto:cdlciltd@outlook.com">cdlciltd@outlook.com</a>

Dear Anna

I just wanted to thank you and the Centro Diffusione lingua e cultura italiana for your continued support of Italian in our school.

As you know, languages are less popular in British schools than in other European countries so it is important that we promote them, and the culture surrounding them, as much as we can. Both our younger pupils and our 6<sup>tH</sup> Form students who currently attend Guido Bozzi's lessons enjoy learning with him. It is so nice for our students, and very good for us as a school, to be able to benefit weekly from Guido's significant cultural input.

I was also very pleased that we have been able to share the linguistic and cultural benefits of having the Italian teachers you have organized for us, by periodically having them prepare then take our 6<sup>th</sup> Formers into Urmston Junior School where our students have delivered Italian lessons to primary classes.

You will also know that, as a state school, the funding we receive is tighter than ever. We are therefore very grateful to be able to offer Italian thanks ultimately to the generosity of the Italian government and the Italian people, since we could not otherwise afford to offer language lessons beyond our compulsory curriculum.

With very best wishes

Tony Elston

**Tony Elston** 

# St. Joseph's RC Primary School

"I came so that you may have life, and have it to the full."- John 10:10

25th November 2022

Dear	Anna,
------	-------

Thank you for the support offered to our school in providing Italian lessons for the children in Key Stage 2. Being taught by a teacher whose first language is Italian makes a real impact.

Guido has really settled into our school and is greeted with enthusiasm from the children in each class. All of the children enjoy the lessons and are learning something new each week (as are the teachers).

Kind regards

Rosemary Hince

Headteacher

St. Joseph's RC Primary

Headteacher: Mrs R. Hince

Ordsall

Salford

M5 3JP

Faith Respect Confidence Resilience Empathy

### ST ANNE'S RC PRIMARY AND NURSERY SCHOOL

CLARENDON ROAD AUDENSHAW MANCHESTER M34 5QA

HEADTEACHER: MRS A DUFFY TEL: 0161 370 8698 FAX: 0161 371 1964

E-MAIL: head@st-annes-audenshaw.tameside.sch.uk WEBSITE: www.st-annes-audenshaw.tameside.sch.uk



21 November 2022

To whom it may concern,

I would like to take this opportunity to acknowledge the hard work Anna Lucci has shown for the children of St Anne's. Anna has worked at the school for a number of years now delivering Italian lessons throughout Key Stage Two and an after school club for children particularly keen to practise their Italian. She has planned a progressive curriculum and met with both myself and the Deputy Head Teacher to discuss new strategies to promote conversation. Our Parish Priest has been into meet Anna as he also speaks Italian fluently and he was very impressed.

Kind regards,

A. Duffy

Alicia Duffy

Headteacher



#### St Anne's RC Primary School

Carruthers Street, Ancoats, Manchester, M4 7EQ

Headteacher: Mrs A Shore Deputy Head: Mrs J Greene

To Whom It May Concern,

I am writing to you to feedback on the service we have received from Anna Lucci on behalf of CDLCI.co.uk. Mrs Lucci has been teaching weekly lessons across our Key Stage 2 classes for almost two years, when a class is out of school Mrs Lucci adapts her teaching to engage in teaching a Key Stage 1 class instead. She conducts herself with a kind, approachable and professional manner which engages the pupils and teachers alike.

Recently I have been given oversight of Modern Foreign Languages at St. Anne's. I spoke to Mrs Lucci regarding the Italian curriculum and she talked me through the curriculum she is teaching at St. Anne's along with sharing her long term plans for Italian at school. I left this discussion feeling confident in talking about her teaching with the rest of the senior leadership team at school or any external inspectors.

I am keen to broaden the children's understanding of Italian culture across the school and Mrs Lucci provided a range of support to my initial ideas and has planned an outline of an Italian Day for later in the year. Overall Mrs Lucci has been supportive and keen to collaborate on any matters that arise, which I have found extremely helpful.

I look forward to working with her on the development of MFL at St. Anne's in the future.

Best wishes,

Jack Hoskin

Assistant Headteacher (Key Stage 2 lead)



Parrs Wood Sixth Form Wilmslow Road East Didsbury Manchester M20 5PG tel: 0161 446 8648 email: admin@pwhs.co.uk

Head of Sixth Form: Andrew Langford Head Teacher: Mark McElwee

FAO Anna Lucci Italian teacher and Business Administrator Centro Diffusione lingua e cultura italiana "Leonardo da Vinci" Itd www.cdlci.co.uk

#### Dear Anna,

The Italian lessons delivered by AnnaMaria from the Centro Diffusione lingua e cultura Italiana continue to make a significant and irreplaceable contribution to the education of our students. Not only do a significant number of students take these lessons, a number of them also take GCSE, AS or A level exams in the subject each year, and their success would not be possible without AnnaMaria's lessons. Additionally, she also includes valuable incite into other aspects of Italian Culture which greatly enriches the lessons.

Overall, we simply could not provide out Italian education without your input, for which we are very grateful.

Yours Sincerely Chris Baker (Sixth form student leadership)























**From:** CBenavides < CBenavides@loreto.ac.uk> **Sent:** Monday, November 21, 2022 2:03:57 PM

To: Centro Diffusione Lingua e Cultura Italiana <cdlciltd@outlook.com>

Subject: Re: Feedback request

Dear Anna,

Thank you for your email. We are very happy with the service provided by Centro Diffusione Lingua e Cultura Italiana. Adalgisa Serio is an excellent and very experienced teacher. Not only does she help her Italian students achieve excellent results year after year; she also nurtures an excellent rapport with her students. As regards whole school matters: Adalgisa Serio is organised, capable and willing to go over and above the requirements demanded of her as part of her teaching duties at Loreto College.











# Hadrian Primary School

"An outstanding school where children make excellent progress" Ofsted

21st November 2022

Dear Ms Lucci,

I can confirm that we are delighted with the Italian lessons that are currently taking place a Hadrian Primary School. Marta Ariazzi has become an essential part of our teaching team and she has built excellent relationships with staff and pupils alike.

We are delighted to be working with you and look forward to this continuing for many years to come.

Kind regards,

Mr S Brown

**Head Teacher** 



























Infant Site Church Street, Wingate, TS28 5AQ • Tel: 01429 836843

Junior Site Moor Lane, Wingate, TS28 5BA • Tel: 01429 836843 email: wingateprimaryschool@durhamlearning.net website: www.wingateprimaryschool.durham.sch.uk

30th November 2022

#### Dear Anna

I would like to confirm that we are very happy with the service CDL provide. Mrs Marta Ariazzi works well in our school supporting our Italian programme.

Kind Regards

Mrs Jackie Lombard

Lembard.

**Class Teacher** 













#### **OLQM**



To: Centro Diffusione Lingua e Cultura Italiana

Hello. I have been asked by our Italian teacher Silvana Poloni to send you a quick line. We are happy with Mrs. Poloni's work and how Italian is now becoming embedded within the school and has a positive image with pupils. This year Mrs.Poloni is developing a more detailed scheme of work and is transferring resources to our network for easier access from all staff. These resources will also continue to make Italian even more interactive and engaging. We would like to thank Silvana for all her hard work.

Marie Atherton (Language Lead OLQM)

#### Email Disclaimer

This email and any attachments is intended to be read by the above named recipients only and the contents may be confidential, personal and/or privileged. It is for the exclusive use of the intended recipients. Therefore, if you are not the intended recipient(s), please note that any distribution, forwarding, copying or use of this communication or the information in it is strictly prohibited. If you have received it in error, please contact the sender immediately by return email. Please then delete the email and any copies of it and do not use or disclose its contents to any person. Any personal views or opinions expressed in this email are those of the individual sender and St Margaret Clitherow Catholic Academy Trust does not endorse or accept responsibility for them. No contractual arrangement is intended to arise from this communication. Before taking any action based upon this email message, you should seek appropriate confirmation of its authenticity.

St Margaret Clitherow Catholic Academy Trust is a company limited by guarantee and registered in England and Wales under company registration number 11960874. The Company is an exempt charity.



Principal: Mr A Knowles Xaverian College, Lower Park Road, Manchester M14 5RB

tel: 0161 224 1781 fax: 0161 248 9039

email: college@xaverian.ac.uk visit: xaverian.ac.uk

1st December 2022

#### Dear Anna Lucci

We thank you greatly for the work that you have done with our educational centre in the recent academic session- (2021/22).

Annamaria Forti-Sheikh was a great colleague. She was super flexible, enabling our students to engage with Italian as best they could and at all levels.

Beginners and Advanced students enjoyed her classes and this meant that we were able to meet the needs of those who wished to try something new and those who wished for a formal qualification.

Indeed, 12 students who were native speakers sat the A Level, resulting in 8 A\*s, 3 A's and 1 B. We were delighted that the consulate helped these students to progress to university. It was a great help to many of them in terms of meeting their university points offer.

Once again, this session, we look forward to working with Annamaria. Her experience is invaluable.

Yours sincerely

Alison Jacques (Curriculum Lead- MFL)















### Saint Paul's Catholic High School



November 2022

#### Italian FLA

Anna- Maria is a credit to our department. She goes above and beyond her duties to help provide our students the support in order to succeed in the Italian language learning. The support and knowledge that she gives is invaluable, which students and ourselves appreciate greatly.

Yours sincerely

Miss A McCarron

Head of Modern Foreign Languages



#### **BELONG BELIEVE ACHIEVE**

Saint Paul's Catholic High School

Firbank Road, Newall Green, Wythenshawe, Manchester M23 2YS.

Telephone: 0161 499 0000 Email: admin@st-paulshigh.net Website: www.st-paulshigh.net Twitter: @StPaulsRCHigh

Mr A.Hren Headteacher

We are His body, living and learning as one.